

Fire Department

July 29, 2020

Mark Rohlfing

John Schwengel Assistant Chief David Votsis Assistant Chief Aaron Lipski Assistant Chief

To the Honorable The Board of Fire and Police Commissioners 200 East Wells Street, Room 706 Milwaukee, WI 53202

Dear Commissioners:

I am requesting to reappoint former Fire Compressed Air Technician Pablo Llanos-Aldape under Fire and Police Commission Rule XIII, Section 3. Mr. Llanos-Aldape was an excellent employee, with good character, he is highly-trained, and he would not need to complete extended training again, so the cost to the department to reappoint him would be minimal. Mr. Llanos-Aldape has applied for our current Fire Maintenance Technician openings, and has had a phone meeting with Assistant Chief Lipski regarding his request. I have attached his current résumé and the job description for Fire Maintenance Technician.

Mr. Llanos-Aldape was appointed on March 17, 2013, and worked at our Construction and Maintenance Division until June 15, 2019, when he resigned to transfer to the Department of Public Works in a management position. After serious consideration, Mr. Llanos-Aldape and his family felt that it was best that he return to the fire department. Mr. Llanos-Aldape's name appears on the current Citywide Transfer/Promotional List for Fire Maintenance Technician, as established by the Department of Employee Relations.

If your Honorable Board approves my request, I ask that he be reappointed effective August 9, 2020. Thank you for your consideration.

Respectfully,

Chief

MR/jib Enclosures FPC: 2/5/20 (Sanchez) FPC\Reappointment\Llanos-Aldape Reappoint 0720

Approved by the BOARD OF FIRE AND POLICE COMMISSIONERS

Chair

Date

Executive Director